
 

 

COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION 
 

JULY 28, 2016 
 

The Community Grants Advisory Commission of the City of McKinney, Texas met 

in regular session in the Community Services Conference Room, 314 South Chestnut, 

Suite 101, McKinney, Texas on July 28 at 6:30 p.m. 

Commissioners Present: Carla Bolds, Amy Evans, Kelly Maier, Robert Christian 

Absent: Maritza Spainhouer, Stephanie Tyson, Richard Tworek                            

Staff Present: Camille Smith, Community Services Coordinator; Judy Hawkins, 

Administrative Assistant  

Chairperson Carla Bolds called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. and noted the 

presence of a quorum. 

16-781  Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory Commission Meeting of June 

16, 2016 

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Evans, 

seconded by Commissioner Maier, to approve the minutes of the Community 

Grants Advisory Commission meeting of June 16, 2016.  

16-782  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider a Community Development Funding 

Request Under 2016-2017 Program Year 

Director Brian Marques from the Community Lifeline Center reviewed 

background information in support of the grant funding request for their 

Market Pantry Expansion. The CLC plans to lease a larger facility to house 

both the administrative offices as well as a Market Pantry with well-priced 

fresh, refrigerated, and frozen products. The Pantry will still stock pantry 

staples as usual, but will have additional space for more variety of stock. 

Grant funding is requested to support the renovations and additions 

necessary to expand the Pantry. 

 
16-783  Consider/Discuss/Act on the PY 2016-17 Funding Allocation 

Recommendation for the Community Development Block Grant Program 

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Evans, 

seconded by Commissioner Christian, to recommend PY 2016-17 CDBG 



COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION MINUTES 
JULY 28, 2016 
PAGE 2 
 

 
 

 

funding of the Community Lifeline Center Market Pantry Expansion in the 

amount of $35,000. 

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Maier, 

seconded by Commissioner Christian, to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 

7:38 p.m. 

 
 
 

                                                                             ________________________________ 

CARLA BOLDS 
Chairperson 


